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Board meeting Minutes
Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association (MN Chiefs)

May 19, 2010 Monthly Board of Directors Meeting

Held at 1951 Woodlane Drive, Woodbury, Minnesota

Board Members Present: 
Chief Jim Crace

Chief Mona Dohman

Chief Dan Hatten, Hutchinson 
Chief Mike Goldstein, Plymouth


Chief Bob Jacobson

Chief Peter Jansky

Chief Jeff McCormick
Chief Gordon Ramsay


Chief Ron Sager

Chief Rodney Seurer, Savage

Chief Dave Thomalla
Chief Rick Wyffels
Board Members Absent:
Director Cari Gerlicher, Chief Hugo McPhee
Staff Members Present:
Harlan Johnson, Executive Director
Peter Ivy, Legal Counsel
Dan Carlson, Chaplain
Mary Henning, Communications/Training Coordinator
Guests:
Chief Dana Waldron, Virginia, MN

Bob Darling, Masonic Grand Lodge of Minnesota


Bob Holly, Masonic Grand Lodge of Minnesota


Joseph Kachman, Crime Prevention Outreach
1. Call to Order:

President Bob Jacobson called the board meeting to order at 10:31 a.m.

2. Opening Invocation:

Chaplain Dan Carlson offered the opening invocation. 

3. Approval of the consent agenda:

Agenda approved and pulled Legislative Committee items. Tabled ETI summary presentation until June meeting.
Approval motions:  1st–P. Jansky, 2nd–M. Dohman
4. President’s Report: 

Maplewood loss of Sgt. Joseph Bergeron – President Jacobson thanked board member Chief David Thomalla for his leadership through the tragedy of Sgt. Joseph Bergeron – for assisting the family, attending to his department personnel, and for representing the profession of Minnesota’s chiefs of police.
Board Director appointment - President Jacobson appointed former director of the board, Virginia Chief Dana Waldron.

Approval motions: 1st–R. Sager, 2nd– M. Dohman
Executive director hiring process – Applications received. The committee has narrowed the selection of candidates, will conduct interviews and expects to make a recommendation at the June board meeting.
5. Secretary’s Report: 

Minutes approved.
Approval motions: 1st–P. Jansky, 2nd– R. Sager
6. Treasurer’s Report:

New Members. Approved.
Voting

Chief Todd Miller



Mankato Police Department

Chief Vernon Manner


Chisholm Police Department

Chief Bryce Bogenholm


Moose Lake Police Department 

Chief Tim Snell



Coon Rapids Police Department 

Chief Khang (Mike) Nguyen

Hector Police Department 

Chief Greg Schirmers


Little Falls Police Department   

Associate


Captain Keith Terlinden


Maple Grove Police Department 

Approval motions:  1st– M. Dohman, 2nd– D. Thomalla
Financial Report. Approved.
Bills to be paid. Approved. 
Approval motions:  1st–P. Jansky, 2nd– R. Sager
Audit. Board approved, as conducted by Obermeier and Associates, for submission to the Secretary of State.
Approval motions:  1st– D. Thomalla, 2nd– M. Dohman
FOUNDATION. The Minnesota chiefs of Police FOUNDATION sent $1,000 to the Bergeron family memorial and an additional $1,000 to the Law Enforcement Memorial Association (LEMA) to fund a caisson for funerals.

The temporary Foundation committee includes St. Joseph Chief Pete Jansky – chair, Marshall Chief Rob Yant and Isanti Chief Ron Sager. The committee will meet this month and is taking recommendations of names for a Foundation Board. The committee hopes to convene the new board by September.

Draft Foundation Meeting Minutes

June 2, 2010 @ 10:00 AM

St. Joseph, Minnesota
The June 2010 Board meeting of the Foundation Board was called to order by President Pete Jansky. Present were:
Chief Pete Jansky

Chief Ron Sager

Chief Rob Yant

Dir. Cari Gerlicher 

Executive Director Harlan Johnson 

Secretary and Treasurer Report
Executive Director presented the minutes and financial report and both were accepted as presented.

Sager/Yant M/S/P

New business.

Gala Review and Planning.

The Foundation recommends to the Association Board to proceed with a plan to seek student work study employee to help with the clerical work connected with the planning and execution of the Foundation events such as the February Gala.  Dir. Cari Gerlicher reported that her office employs student workers and that they pay them $12 per hour and $9 of that is reimbursed by a federal grant to the school.

A plan presented by Dir. Cari Gerlicher for the upcoming Gala was accepted by the Board as presented. It also recommends that the Association retain Special Olympics as the charity to receive a benefit of the Gala fundraising.

The Board decided to keep the Association logo as the Foundation logo only changing the letterhead to read “Foundation”  versus “Association”. 

Essay Contest. The Foundation Board reaffirmed its commitment to resurrect the Chiefs 8th Grade Essay contest with a new theme of Internet Safety. Staff will work with BCA for a coordinated program and seek from BCA a cost sharing arrangement for presentation of materials to the schools that will accompany the invitation for the contest. Staff will send out solicitations for essays in November and due date of January 10, 2011.

Telemarketing. The Board discussed transferring the telemarketing to benefit of the Foundation. It is believed that it would be easier to solicit for the foundation and its mission than for the Association. This discussion point will be brought to the Association board. 

 Yant/Sager M/S/P

Board membership.

The Board made a list of suggestions for persons to invite to the foundation Board. Letters will be sent to the prospective members to attend a July 13th lunch at the Association offices to invite their participation on the Board of Foundation.

Old business

Ratify the $1000 donation made to the Sgt Bergeron memorial. Permission was received via email and today the board ratified that decision. A discussion followed about setting precedence for future memorial donations and the Board was comfortable with the precedence set with the Sgt. Joe Bergeron donation. Yant/Sager M/S/P 

Meeting adjourned. Yant/Sager m/s/p

12:15  PM

Respectfully submitted,

Harlan Johnson

Acting recording Secretary.

Board/Task Force reports pulled from consent agenda:
a. POST Board (M. Dohman)
As submitted by Chief Dohman:

After going to a brief Special Session, the 2010 Legislature adjourned on May 17, 2010, shortly before noon.  There were four changes relating to the MN POST Board that will have an impact on our operations.  They are:

1)  $8000 reduction to the MN POST Board operating budget for FY10 and $17,000 reduction for FY11; $100,000 increase for reimbursements to local governments for peace officer training in FY11 (Chapter 21/HF1671, Article 12, Section 21)

2) In-service training in police pursuits requirement changed from three years to four years  (Chapter 21/HF1671, Article 11, Sec. 18 – MSS 626.8458, subd. 5)

Subd. 5. In-service training in police pursuits required.

The chief law enforcement officer of every state and local law enforcement agency shall provide in-service training in emergency vehicle operations and in the conduct of police pursuits to every peace officer and part-time peace officer employed by the agency who the chief law enforcement officer determines may be involved in a police pursuit given the officer's responsibilities. The training shall comply with learning objectives developed and approved by the board and shall consist of at least eight hours of classroom and skills-based training every three four years.

Effective date – This section is effective the day following final enactment.


3) MN POST Board is directed to consult with the MCAA, MSA, MCPA and MPPOA to develop a model policy that articulates best practices for forfeiture (Chapter 391/SF2634, Sec. 11) The policy is to be developed by December 1, 2010 and by March 1, 2011 the chief law enforcement officer of every state and local law enforcement agency…….shall adopt and implement a written policy on forfeiture that is identical or substantially similar to the model policy.

4) $145,000 is appropriated from the game and fish fund for training of licensed DNR enforcement officers (Chapter 361/SF3275, Article 4, Sec. 76)

b. CJIS Advisory (R. Wyffels)
R. Wyffels reported that the FBI is in charge of the Criminal Justice Information System. We have a newly appointed director of this north central region, since Jay Kuechenmeister resigned.
The FBI plans to change security policy on how records will be submitted to CJIS; however, a transition period of moving to new rules will be needed so agencies remain compliant over time.

Our region, including Wisconsin, is one of the most aggressive in assuring a smoother transition. Wis. Technical Services Manager Walt Neverman expressed that Wisconsin will not support the security amendment without an approximate one-year transition period.

Committee Reports pulled from consent agenda:

c. Legislative (G. Ramsay)
· ARMER – The ARMER sales tax exemption was not extended to other agencies buying equipment toward the radio interoperability system. The state is asking local government to fill the gap, so most likely agencies will by less equipment.

· Forfeitures.
Minn. Stat. § 609.531, subd. 4 adds a provision that requires that anytime property is seized by an officer for potential forfeiture the officer must provide a receipt to the person in possession of the property or if no person is in possession must leave a receipt in the place where the property was found if reasonably possible.  

Minn. Stat. § 609.531 is amended to provide that when an agency seizes property it must use reasonable diligence to secure the property and prevent waste.  


The provisions of posting of bond found in Minn. Stat. § 609.531, subd. 5(a) previously required the approval of the appropriate agency.  That provision of statute has been deleted.  The bond provision does not apply to property which is contraband or that is being held for investigatory purposes.  

Subd. 8 is added to Minn. Stat. § 609.531 requiring the creation of a model forfeiture policy.  The statute requires that by December 1, 2010 that the POST Board after consulting with the County Attorneys Association, the Sheriff’s Association, the Chiefs Association, and the MPPOA develop a model forfeiture policy that articulates best practices for forfeiture and is designed to encourage the uniform application of forfeiture laws state wide.  At minimum the policy must address issues of best practices in pursuing, seizing and tracking forfeitures, type and frequency of forfeiture training for law enforcement and situations in which forfeitures should not be pursued.  

By December 1, 2010 the County Attorney’s Association after consultation with those entities shall develop a model policy for prosecutors that address the role of prosecutors in forfeitures, best practices for timely and fair resolution of forfeiture, type and frequency of training for prosecutors on forfeiture and situation in which forfeitures shall not be pursued.  

By December 1, 2010 the POST Board and County Attorney’s Association must forward electronic copies of the respective model policies to the legislative chairs.  By March 1, 2010 the chief law enforcement officer of every state and local law enforcement agency and every prosecution office in the state shall adopt and implement written policies on forfeitures that are identical to or substantially similar to the model policies.  These policies will be public documents.  

The jurisdictional limit of forfeitures of conveyance devices in Minn. Stat. § 609.5311, subd. 2 for controlled substances administrative forfeitures has been raised from $25 to $75 and for real property from $1,000 to $2,000.  

Amendment is made to the judicial forfeiture statute in Minn. Stat. § 609.5313 among other changes it requires the prosecutor to within 60 days from when the seizure occurs to notify the owner or possessor of the property of the action.  The county attorney may bring a motion to extend that time period not to exceed 90 days for good cause shown.  If notice is not sent and no extension is granted or the extension period has expired the appropriate agency must return the property to the person from whom it was seized if known.  The return of the property due to lack of proper notice does not restrict the right of the agency to later commence a forfeiture proceeding.  This return is not required for contraband or other property that the person from whom it was seized may not legally possess.  

Administrative forfeiture provisions of Minn. Stat. § 609.5314 are amended to cap the amount of  notice of the forfeiture must be provided to the potential claimant.  The notice and demand provisions found in the statute are also amended to reflect the new provisions of conciliation court and related changes.  

The judicial determination provisions of forfeiture found in Minn. Stat. § 609.5314 are amended to require that the court hearing must be held at the earliest practical date and in the event not later than 180 days following the filing of a demand by the claimant.  If related criminal proceedings are pending the hearing shall not be held until the conclusion of the criminal proceedings.  The District Court Administrator shall schedule the hearing as soon as practical after adjudication of the criminal prosecution.  

The disposition of forfeited property provisions of Minn. Stat. § 609.5315 are amended to provide that if the property is sold it shall not be sold to an officer or employee of the agency that seized the property or to a person related to such an employee or officer by blood or marriage.  The sale of any forfeited property must be conducted in a commercially reasonable manner.  

Minn. Stat. § 609.5315 relative to administrative forfeitures also requires that the appropriate agency provide the county attorney with a copy of the forfeiture or evidence receipt, the notice of seizure and intent to forfeit, a statement of probable cause for forfeiture, and a description of the property and its estimated value.  Upon review and certification by the county attorney that the agency provided the receipt, the appropriate agency served proper notice and probable cause for forfeiture exists the agency may dispose of the property as authorized by statute.  

The forfeiture reporting requirements of Minn. Stat. § 609.5315, subd. 6 are also amended to provide that not only the appropriate agency but also the prosecutor must make a written report of the forfeiture to the State Auditor.  The report must include the amount forfeited, the statutory authority for forfeiture, its date, a brief description of the circumstances and whether the forfeiture was contested.  For drug and DWI forfeitures the record shall indicate whether the forfeiture was initiated as administrative or judicial forfeiture.  The record must also describe how the property is to be or was disposed of.  The agency or prosecutor must also report to the state all instances in which property seized for forfeiture was returned to the owner either because forfeiture was not pursued or any other reason.  Forfeitures that are the result of multi-jurisdictional task forces must be reported by the task force.  The prosecutor is not required to report this information unless the prosecutor has been notified by the state auditor that the appropriate agency has not reported it.  

Lobbyist contract: The Legislative Committee will be reviewing the Messerle and Kramer contract and exploring ways to communicate more effectively with members during the legislative session about session developments as they happen. A copy of the contract will be sent to legislative committee chairs.

d. Chaplain’s report (D. Carlson)
Chaplain Carlson will be reviewing various Minnesota law enforcement agency and chaplaincy resources to summarize common practices and scenarios for funeral protocols.
Executive Director’s report


State Association of Chiefs of Police (SACOP) – The new director of SACOP will be Gene Voegtling, who also is on the Legislative Counsel at International Association of Chiefs of Police.

In-car camera grant - MN DPS to provide info as it comes.

ETI – report in June. Clothing, about $1,500 profit.

Safe and Sober Resolution - request for a resolution that the Minnesota Chiefs of Police adopt seat belt enforcement as a priority. Resolution not passed because the enforcement already is recognized as a priority.

Approval motions:  1st– M. Dohman, 2nd– D. Thomalla

Lexipol, LLC - The board asked Exec. Dir. Harlan Johnson to re-approach Lexipol LLC to ask for ball-park pricing for agencies to sign on as a group customer for Lexipol. Certain board members will be at the MN Sheriffs’ conference to meet with Lexipol Tuesday, June 8.
Old Business


SACOP Representative appointment – The board approved the appointment of Chief Mona Dohman to become the new SACOP representative.

Approval motions:  1st– D. Waldron, 2nd– D. Hatten

POST Board appointment – The POST Board did not solicit a recommendation from MN Chiefs to fill the board position. If the Governor’s office reaches a preliminary selection, and if MN Chiefs is contact by the Governor’s office for a recommendation on the preliminary selection, then a MN Chiefs board representative will offer a recommendation.
Radio Board appointment – tabled.

Items from the floor

Chief Dohman commended Chief Thomalla for having served 25 years in the Honor Guard. He was recognized publicly in May for his service.
Adjourn -1:15 p.m.
Approval motions:  1st–R. Wyffels, 2nd– D. Thomalla
Respectfully submitted to Chief David Thomalla, Secretary

M.H. 
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